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University of Brighton 

 

Report for the Concordat Interim Review 

 

1 Internal evaluation of concordat implementation plan 
 

The Concordat Implementation Plan at the University of Brighton is a live document which is 

monitored on a termly basis by the Concordat Implementation Steering Group (CISG) and by the 

Research Strategy Committee and the University Management Group annually.  In advance of this 

interim review, the Implementation Plan was restructured to avoid the repetition present in the 

original plan and to highlight actions.  We believe that this new structure results in a more user-

friendly and readable document for internal staff which can be used to further promote the 

Concordat and how we are addressing it at Brighton. 

 

In preparation for this review, the CISG conducted some additional activities designed to measure 

the impact of implementing the Concordat at the University of Brighton.  A short questionnaire was 

sent to Deans and Heads of School asking for commentary on how they have implemented the 

Concordat at a local level, responses were then analysed by the CISG and the action plan amended 

accordingly.  The University participated in the CROS survey which enabled detailed internal analysis 

and comparison with national data, drawing our attention to areas where we are performing less 

well than might be expected, this again has fed into the new implementation plan.  The post of ECR 

Ambassador (see point 2.2 below) was evaluated and extended into this academic year.  The new 

post-holder has held focus groups with Early Career Researchers during which the themes and 

concerns of the Concordat were discussed, these meetings have highlighted issues which have in 

turn been considered by the CISG. 
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2.2   The appointment of an ECR Ambassador 

 

In 2012, the University appointed an ECR Ambassador (ECRA) from its ECR community to co-ordinate 

sustained and embedded support for ECRs.  The post, which is a 0.2FTE secondment to the Research 
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undertaken to understand take-up of various aspects of provision, we now have a much clearer idea 

of where to focus our efforts.  Sessions on the RDF have been run at the Future’s Bright (our 

conference for Early Career Researchers) (C3, D5, D6). There is clearly still further work to be done 


